
Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Minutes
Thursday 10th January 2019

Attendees: Paul Cassidy, Isobel Rennie, Eileen Virtue

                Cllrs Dorrian and Rebecchi

Apologies: Gary Purdon, Irene McLeod

Police Report: 

· From 6 December there has been 7 crimes in the community council area. 4 where detected and 3 where undetected. 
· 77 Calls made to the police of those, none were Priority 1 Calls.

Minutes of Last Meeting: Proposed by Eileen and Seconded by Paul.

Secretary Report:

· We have one new co-opted member of the community council, Helen Davidson.

· Several emails from Wemyss Bay residents concerned about the safety of the hotel. Which has now been resolved since the hotel was demolished in December.

· A factor has been appointed and a residents committee formed for resident in Lyrds Dyke are of Inverkip.

· Received a letter from Larkfield Community Council about the A78 road changes at the old Ravenscraig Hospital site. Public meeting with Transerv and Transport Scotland is being held on it at Inverclyde Academy on Wednesday 6th February at 7:30pm.

· There will be a litter pick up with Inverkip church on Sunday 3rd February at 10am, meeting at the war memorial car park.
Planning:

· Notification for Kip Water Hydro scheme, intention to erect a powerhouse to generate electricity. 

· Proposed housing on the A78 after the Inverkip Toilets for 4 houses have been withdrawn.

Roads Pavements and Lighting:

· Pothole on the A78 on the Spey Road slip road was discussed, this has been reported to Transerv.

· The McGills Connect & Go Services has had a reprieve from being axed, thanks to lobbying from Councillor Dorrian.

· A request from a member of the public for lighting on the Lairds Dyke path that goes to the station, as its pitch black at night.

· A member of the public asked about the Kip Marina Roads being adopted, Councillor Dorrian informed the meeting that the roads are still to be brought up to specification, before the council will adopt them. He will check with the Councils Roads department about what progress has been made.

Treasurers Report: Current Balance £3,621.41

· £950.94 is earmarked for the Bulb Garden.
· £52.80 is still to come off as payment for the Remembrance Sunday wreaths.

AOCB:

· Questions were asked in light of IR being absorbed into the Council what will happen with the development money for the villages.

Next Meeting: Thursday 7th Feburary 2019 at 7pm in Inverkip Primary School.

